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I note with interest that the planned expansion of Heathrow Airport has been ruled illegal by 
the Court of Appeal because it fails to comply with the Government’s pollution reduction 
pledges in the Paris climate agreement; surely this must be a consideration, too, for a scheme 
that depends on attracting an estimated extra 1800 vehicles a day (not counting the two year 
construction period).

My other principal objection is that there is no benefit to the local community. We currently 
have high levels of employment in the kinds of low-paid jobs Great Wolf would offer (bar staff, 
cleaners, waiters) and local firms actually struggle to fill these vacancies themselves. Given the 
government’s plans for an Australian-style points system this is a situation that can only 
deteriorate – to the detriment of existing local businesses. And, as Great Wolf customers will 
be encouraged to remain on site during their visit, there would be no ‘trickle down’ trade for 
local shops, restaurants or pubs either. 

The reality will be that local communities will bear all the brunt of the half a million Great Wolf 
clients who’ll drive to the theme park every year in their private cars, stay overnight, eat and 
drink there – and then drive away the following day.

In addition, according to Great Wolf’s own admissions, it’s highly unlikely that many local 
families would be able to use the resort at all (unless they are prepared to pay for an 
expensive overnight stay)

Great Wolf have not said how much this would cost but in the U.S. it averages around £160 a 
night for a family of four (without food) and probably much more in school holidays and peak 
weekends – hardly a local amenity. 

This is an arrogant and careless proposal. Careless about the immense traffic and 
environmental impact and careless about whether or not it brings any real benefit to the local 
community. 

Very belatedly and under pressure, token offers have been made about 30 ‘sustainable’ day 
passes for local families, for instance. But, apart from practical issues (such as where would 
you park to catch the shuttle bus from Bicester) this is an insult to the intelligence of local 
people, in the context of a total hotel capacity of 2250 guests. 

Again, if Great Wolf were serious about sustainability, they would not be planning a carpark 
with roughly the same capacity as the Westgate Centre and twice that of Blenheim Palace. 

I have every faith that our local councillors will study these proposals with the scrutiny and 
scepticism they deserve. 

I urge you to reject this proposal on the grounds there is no need at all for any element of this 
scheme while it could cause harm that will last for generations. 

Yours sincerely 
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Judith Keeling

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You 
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